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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Date: Wednesday,  21st March 2007 
Motion No. 6
Motion: Councillor Cathal King
"That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange for 'Kissing Gates' to be installed in consultation with the local communities of Carrigmore/ Heatherview (Aylesbury) and Marlfield (Kiltipper) at the Marlfield end of the footpath in the park between it and Carrigmore Estate with a view to easier access to St Martin de Porres School and other local amenities.”
Report:
The County Council has been in contact with the Principal of St. Martin de Porres School and local residents regarding the provision of a gated access from the Kiltipper Way to the open space at Sean Walsh Park (Extension Phase 3) located at the rear of the school.  This new access would facilitate school-going children and parents from Marlfield and other estates to the south along Kiltipper Way, who currently must walk as far as the Firhouse Road West to gain access the school. 
The significant short-cut provided by a new access would be particularly important on cold, wet and windy mornings during the Winter months. In the context of the Council’s policy to encourage walking to school and reducing unnecessary car-journeys and school related traffic, the provision of a gated access at this location would also have considerable merit.

However, some of the residents of Carrigmore and Heatherview estates are opposed to a new entrance at this location because it may give rise to a security risk and possible escape route/focus for anti-social activity in the area. To meet their legitimate concerns it was suggested that the new entrance would be designed so to consist of a combination of a kissing gate and a lockable gate on the open space/school side of the road boundary wall and railing.  The inner gate would remain locked after school closing time preventing access to the open space. The opening and closing of the gate would remain the responsibility of the Caretaker of the school. 

The Principal of the school has indicated he is willing to accept this proposal and agreed to consult further with the residents in Heatherview/Carrigmore.

If agreement can be reached regarding the compromise proposal, arrangements will be made to install the new entrance gates and associated works, as soon as possible.
